
 
Severnside Branch Newsletter  No. 36 New Year 2018 

Contributions to the Newsletter are welcome and should be sent to the Branch Secretary, Nigel Bray. 
Email: nigel.bray2@railfuture.org.uk (note the email address include ‘2’) 

23 James Way, Hucclecote, GLOUCESTER GL3 3TE.  Tel. 01452 615619. 

More information about campaigns is available on the Railfuture national website. 

Branch meeting at Bristol, 10 February 2018 

The next Severnside 

branch meeting is on 

Saturday 10 February 

at 2 pm in the 

conservatory at the 

Colosseum, Redcliff 

Hill, Bristol BS1 6SJ at 

2 pm on Saturday 10 

February. The venue is 

about 10 minutes’ walk 

from Temple Meads 

station. There will be a 

raffle in aid of Branch 

funds with prizes of 

railway books. 
 

 

If coming by train, leave the station by the main exit and walk along the right-hand pavement 

to the bottom of the embankment. Cross Temple Gate on the pedestrian crossing and turn 

right, then diagonally left, passing a disused filling station on your left. The road merges into 

the dual carriageway Redcliffe Way. Keep on the left-hand pavement until the first 

roundabout, turning left into Redcliff Hill (no second ‘e’ in its name) immediately after St. 

Mary Redcliffe Church. The Colosseum is on the opposite side of the road, just before the 

Bristol Mercure Hotel.  

The Colosseum serves hot food but the kitchen closes at 1.45 pm on Saturdays. 

 

Question to full meeting of Somerset County Council, 29 November 2017 

Following a meeting of Somerset rail campaigners in Taunton on 22 November, Nigel Bray 

emailed a question for the Council’s full meeting a week later: 

“When will Somerset County Council fund feasibility studies for the opening of new railway 

stations in the county? All existing stations in Somerset have experienced very substantial 
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increases in usage over the past 20 years, which gives every reason to believe that additional 

stations at Chard Junction, Langport and Wellington would be well supported. 

Most of the stations which have reopened, such as Templecombe, have exceeded 

expectations in terms of passenger numbers. If the outcome of feasibility studies were 

positive, it should be possible for the Council to apply for funding from the DfT’s New 

Stations Fund towards the cost of construction.” 

The response from Councillor John Woodman, Cabinet member, Highways and Transport, 

was as follows: 

“Somerset County Council recognises that rail has great potential as part of the wider 

transport mix and we are working with the rail industry and neighbouring local 

authorities to improve Somerset rail services where possible. 

We have contributed funds towards the first stage of assessing passenger demand for 

a station at Wellington and have worked closely with community groups and  

Members of Parliament to lobby for stations to be reopened at Wellington and 

Langport. We also recognise that there is local support for the reopening of Chard 

Junction station. 

To fully understand whether reopening any of these stations could be viable would 

require investment of hundreds of thousands of pounds. To reinstate the stations 

would cost several million pounds. The Council is currently unable to commit the 

revenue funds necessary to undertake rail station feasibility studies. We continue to 

dedicate officer time to working with the rail industry and communities to help them 

move proposals forward.” 

Railfuture detects a change of tone from the less helpful responses in the recent past. In our 

response to Somerset’s Future Transport Plan Consultation in 2011, we had suggested 

restoration of a train service between Yeovil Pen Mill and Junction stations. This was 

dismissed at the time in a one-line reply from the Council but South West Trains nevertheless 

introduced cross-Yeovil services, albeit only on weekday afternoons and evenings, from 

December 2015.       

 

Report on DfT Great Western Franchise Consultation briefing, Worcester, 12 January    

At least four Railfuture members attended the Department for Transport’s briefing event at 

County Hall, Worcester, one of a series for anyone interested in the GW Franchise 

Consultation, which closes on 21 February. Railfuture is preparing a unified response from 

the seven Branches affected.  

A major issue in the Consultation is whether the franchise should be split after 2020 into two 

or more franchises. The Consultation Document suggested creation of a separate franchise for 

train services between London, Devon and Cornwall plus existing GWR secondary services 

radiating from Bristol. DfT’s representatives at the Worcester meeting were at pains to say 

that no definite decision had been made to divide the GW franchise. 
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Rob Niblett, rail officer for Gloucestershire County Council, expressed concern that his 

Council would have to deal with an additional train operator at Gloucester and Cheltenham 

because the proposal would put Paddington- Cheltenham in one franchise and Bristol- 

Gloucester- Worcester in another. He believed it would be more difficult deliver 

enhancements such as the planned upgrade of Cheltenham station if the resources of GWR 

were to be split.  

David Redgewell recalled that Wessex Trains had not proved financially viable as a separate 

franchise, hence its absorption into the GW franchise in 2006. He suggested retaining the 

current franchise as one but with devolved business units to manage operations in areas such 

as Devon & Cornwall and the West of England. 

John Stretton, Treasurer of Ashchurch, Tewkesbury & District Rail Promotion Group, said 

DfT was receiving underestimated station usage figures from the Office of Rail & Road 

because the data did not record journeys made by people unable to buy a ticket. ATDRPG’s 

own passenger counts at Ashchurch station pointed to a footfall of 120,000 to 130,000 

journeys per year, against the official figure of 94,000 (See the attached lists for the most 

recent ORR Station Usage statistics- Ed.).   

 

Next Railfuture Severnside newsletter will be number 37 in spring 2018. 
 

web: www.railfuture.org.uk 
www.railfuturescotland.org.uk     www.railfuturewales.org.uk     www.railwatch.org.uk 

follow us on Twitter (@Railfuture  and  @Railwatch) and Instagram (Railfuture) 
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